
WORK AUTORIZATION NO.   

to 

CONTRACT FOR PROFESSIONAL CONSULTING SERVICES 
BETWEEN CITY OF BONIFAY AND DAVID H. MELVIN, INC. 

ETHERIDGE STREET IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 

 
A. SUMMARY OF SERVICECS TO BE RENDERED 

 
This work authorization addresses the necessary engineering and design services for the 

Etheridge Street improvement project which is being funded in part by the FDOT legislative 

grant (Grant No. G2665) (FDOT FIN:449300-1-54-01). This was awarded the City of Bonifay, 

Florida in total amount of $680,000.00. The City has also requested DHM apply for an MSCOP 

grant with FDOT to be able to finish the project as the initial legislative grant of $680,000.00 will 

not be sufficient to address all the necessary improvements at Etheridge Street.  The MSCOP is 

broken into two phases. If awarded, Phase 1 will be $1,649,947.70. (includes design, CEI, and 

construction). Similarly, Phase 2 will be $1,384,072.54. The total amount for this MSCOP is 

$3,034,020.20 (Phase 1 & 2) 

  

The scope of work is to provide construction plans for drainage and roadway improvements to 

Etheridge Street (±1,500 LF). Proposed improvements will be made in two phases. Phase 1 

consists of improvements from Virginia Ave to Iowa Ave and will utilize the existing outfall ditch. 

Phase 2 will consist of improvements from Evans Ave to Virginia Ave and will also require the 

construction of new outfall under the railroad.  

 
B.  PROJECT COST:  

Engineering Fees are as follows (Phases 1&2): 

Design and Permitting $309,580.00 

Construction Engineering Inspection $238,138.00 

TOTAL ENGINEERING FEES $547,718.00 

C. PROJECT SCHEDULE: This project will be completed within the  timeframe allowed by FDOT 

DATED this  day of  , 2025. 
 

 

 
DAVID H. MELVIN, INC., Consultant CITY OF BONIFAY 

 
By:  By:   

Name/Title:   Name/Title:   
 

Attested by:   

DHM - ESIP- 01

7th April

Larry F. Cook/ Mayor


